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As 2014 comes to an end, we take this opportunity to look back on an exciting year.  The Secretariat for the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (SCRPDSPD/DESA) would like to express its deepest appreciation for your strong support for the work of the United Nations to create an inclusive, accessible and sustainable society, and to further realize disability-inclusive development.

Just to recap our progress this year…

2014 saw significant progress in mainstreaming disability in international development frameworks and agendas. Disability is reflected in a number of goals in the working draft for the emerging post-2015 development framework, notably in the proposed sustainable development goals (SDGs) – a promising step forward to ensure that persons with disabilities will not be left behind in future global development efforts. 

At its 69th session, the United Nations General Assembly adopted its resolution on “Realizing the Millennium Development Goals and other internationally agreed development goals for persons with disabilities towards 2015 and beyond”, which  further advanced the global efforts in mainstreaming disability in development.  
In relation to this, the SCRPD’s Informal Network on Disability Statistics for Inclusive Development, as well as the Expert Group Meeting held at the UNESCO Headquarters in July, further strengthened the global knowledge base with a series of findings and recommendations for an evidence-based approach to disability-inclusive development through improved data collection and analysis of the situation of persons with disabilities. We had excellent collaboration with DFID and DFAT to advance this important priority! More to come!
Another major global event on disability – the 7th session of the Conference of States Parties to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, as well as the DESA Forum on Development and Disability had a total of over 1000 participants, worldwide. The Conference enabled an exchange of good practices and experiences for disability-inclusive society and development.

Another significant step forward has been made for disability-inclusion in the on-going process leading up to the Third UN World Conference for Disaster Risk Reduction (DRR) in Sendai, Japan in March 2015. As a result of our global partners’ concerted efforts, disability is incorporated in the official programme of the World Conference and the zero draft of its Outcome Document. A Public Forum will be organised by us at the Conference to further mobilize global action to ensure that the implementation of the new framework is inclusive of all - including persons with disabilities.

At UN Headquarters, the UN Accessibility Centre won a UN 21 Award in the category “UN Values” in October. SCRPD has been instrumental in the creation of the Centre.

In November, we worked together with the Special Rapporteur on Disability to launch the African Disability Forum (ADF) in Addis Ababa, thus establishing Africa’s first continental representative organization for persons with disabilities. 

Also in November, we co-organized a DESA-UNESCO Forum at the UNESCO conference “From Exclusion to Empowerment - The Role of Information and Communication Technologies for Persons with Disabilities”, held in New Delhi, India.  The Forum had a focus on technologies for disability-inclusive development, with a focus on disability-inclusive disaster risk reduction, resilience and reconstruction. 

On 3 December, at UN Headquarters in New York, the international community celebrated the International Day of Persons with Disabilities (IDPD) under the theme “Sustainable Development: The Promise of Technology”. The Day’s events included a wide range of panel discussions on development issues, including Disability-Inclusive Sustainable Development Goals, Disaster Risk Reduction and Emergency Responses, Creating Enabling Work Environments and Mental Well-being, and Disability: Towards Accessible and Inclusive Sustainable Development Goals.
 A Japanese deaf-blind community leader, Ms. Akiko Fukuda, led the discussion on DIDRR.  On IDPD, an advocacy campaign for action to include disability in disaster risk reduction entitled: “Inclusion Saves Lives” was launched.

As we move forward in 2015, we welcome you to be informed and get involved by subscribing to the UN Enable Newsletter, visiting the UN Enable website, and following us on Facebook and Twitter.

Wish you all a happy and prosperous New Year!
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BE INFORMED! GET INVOLVED! 

Subscribe to the UN Enable Newsletter: http://bit.ly/1wYUjmM 


Facebook: http://on.fb.me/1xtJPMO 
Twitter: https://twitter.com/UN_Enable





Web:  http://www.un.org/disabilities  
